



BAADS COVID 19 Pandemic Roadmap:

Keelboats

We strive to make all aspects of sailing accessible.

Assumptions

- Covid-19 is not going away soon
- Individuals decide if they want to risk sailing
- Take responsibility: Individuals, Board of Directors

Stages to Sailing

Stage 1 – Environment as safe as possible

Stage 2 – Lower risk activities – adapt and reopen

Stage 3 – Higher Risk activities – Create opportunities for higher risk individuals

Stage 4 – Sailing for All

Stage 1: Safety and Preparedness

This is where we are now.

- No Sailing
- Bosun maintaining boats but no other access to docks and boats
- Prepare program safety guidelines

Stage 2: Lower Risk Activities

- Gradually open lower risk activities with adaptations
- Keelboat sailing restricted to BAADS keelboat skippers and their guests, who are members of their household or shelter-in-place circle of contact (i.e., caregivers)
- All sailors affirm on float plan:

- (a) Have not had a fever or other flu symptoms in the last 14 days; or
- (b) Have tested negative for any contagious illness, including cold, flu, or COVID-19.
- *Affirm they have not been in contact who has been infected that they know of...best of their knowledge.*

- Ensure sailors and crew are protected: masks, gloves, etc.
- Disinfect boat surfaces and equipment, including all metal handles, shrouds, lifelines, winch handles, keys, locks, buttons, and lines before and after sailing.
- Skippers are assigned one boat until phase 4.

- Safety precautions on the dock – physical distancing, face coverings, etc. are required.
- All volunteers and sailors must wear facemasks while on shore and during loading/unloading, unless doing so compromises a person's ability to breathe. It is recommended that *Facemasks can be worn while on the water.*

- Restrict sailing to Sundays only.
- File float plan and follow all other usual BAADS procedures.

Stage 3: Non-Skipper Groups

- Open sailing to non- skippers

- Create designated sailing crews of BAADS members and assign one boat for all of Stage 3. Who Decides which the crew?
- Non-skipper sailing restricted to Sunday.
- No general sign up. Non-skippers must contact their designated skipper to arrange sailing.

- All sailors wear masks (unless unable to because of disability) in addition to all cleaning procedures outlined in Stage 2.

DRAFT

Stage 4: Sailing For All Resumption

- Vaccine or therapeutics have been developed
- Re-open sailing to the public and re-post public sign up page.

Ongoing Activities

- Monitor all county and state Shelter in Place orders/modifications and update this plan as necessary.
- If Shelter in Place is re-instated, return to Stage 1.
- Consult and collaborate with SBYC, Harbor, Port, US Sailing, and other organizations.

The Solution

- Inform and enlist all members to help develop and implement guidance across our programs.
- Things will change, this plan can be and will be changed as needed by the COVID-Committee as shelter in place orders change.

DRAFT